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Summer holidays works notification | 9 December 2022

Dear community,

Construction work will be taking place at Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School over the summer
school holidays.

Randwick Boys High School
Work to deliver the new Fitness Learning Hub at Randwick Boys High School will start during this period.

Our contractors will fix concrete footpaths that may be a trip hazard, install new concrete footpaths and remove a tree
stump in between Blocks A and C. New synthetic grass and sandstone blocks will also be installed in the same area.

Randwick Girls High School

Works to deliver the new woodwork learning workshop will involve working with asbestos containing material in Block A
at Randwick Girls High School.

Safety measures and air monitoring will be put in place before works start. All asbestos containing material will be
removed in accordance with the advice of the independent hygienist.

Additional works to be completed during this time include a roof replacement for Blocks C and E and renovation works
for staff bathrooms.

Managing construction impacts

As a safety precaution, temporary fencing will be erected around the work site. The schools will remain out of bounds
while works are underway.

Work will take place on the school site from Monday to Saturday between 7am and 5pm except public holidays.

During these hours contractors on site will work in accordance with Council’s noise level requirements.

Any works involving asbestos containing material is completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors in
accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. A
clearance certificate will be issued at the completion of the work.

There will be no major traffic impacts in surrounding streets as the school’s car park will be utilised as a key access
point. Works will also have minimal dust impacts.

If you have any further enquiries, please contact us at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or call us on 1300 482 651.

We thank you for your co-operation while we deliver this important work.
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